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NAPA SPECIAL INVESTIGATIONS BUREAU

Narcotic Task Force

P.O. Box 336   *   Napa, CA  94559

707-253-4458

NSIB GOVERNING BOARD OPEN MEETING
 FORMDROPDOWN 

AGENDA ITEMS

1.
ROLL CALL - The regular monthly meeting of the NSIB Governing Board was called to order on Thursday, February 21, 2008 at 10:50 a.m. at the Napa Police Department.  Board members present included; Chief Richard Melton of the Napa PD, Sheriff Doug Koford, Chief Mary Butler of the Napa County Probation Department, Chief Jonathan Mills of the Calistoga PD, District Attorney Gary Lieberstein, and Bureau Commander Gary Pitkin.  Board members absent included; Chief Monty Castillo of the St. Helena PD, Captain Mark Rasmussen of the CHP, and SAC John George of the Bureau of Narcotic Enforcement.
2.
PUBLIC COMMENT -  FORMDROPDOWN 
 members of the public attended this meeting.

3.
MINUTES – Chief Butler moved that the minutes of the  FORMDROPDOWN 
 Governing Board Meeting be approved as written.  Sheriff Koford seconded the motion, which was then approved unanimously.

4.
BNE/NSIB Asset Forfeiture Trust Fund – Commander Pitkin discussed a recent routine review of Napa Special Investigations Bureau (NSIB) budget figures that showed $15,443 of Department of Justice, Bureau of Narcotic Enforcement (DOJ/BNE) asset forfeiture monies were inadvertently returned to the Napa County General fund on June 30, 2007.  A memo outlining the background and current situation of the funds was dispersed to the Board (see attached).  On January 17, 2008 the Board of Supervisors approved the set up of a BNE trust account wherein an anticipated amount of forfeited monies will be deposited to safeguard any future funds from being rolled into the Napa County General Fund which reflects the Addendum to NSIB Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) dated November 7, 2007.
5.
07/08 Cal-MMET MOU – Commander Pitkin disseminated the 07/08 Cal-MMET MOU which states that NSIB agrees to reimburse up to $19,394 to the Napa County Sheriff’s Department, Napa PD, St. Helena PD, Calistoga PD, Napa County Probation Department, CHP and DOJ/BNE from its Cal-MMET Grant from January 2, 2008 the must be encumbered by June 30, 2008, unless an extension is granted by the California Office of Emergency Services (OES).  All expenditures to be billed to the Cal-MMET grant through NSIB will be submitted quarterly to the Governing Board for review.
6.
DEA Marijuana Trust Fund – Commander Pitkin Advised the Board that in the past when the DEA grant funds have been received, usually in the month of March, they were not deposited into NSIB’s account until the start of the next fiscal year.  However, the funds have now been approved to be deposited into NSIB’s account when they are received via an NSIB Trust account.  An MOU will be presented to the Board for acceptance and signatures as soon as the final awarded amount is disclosed.  Monies from the grant will be primarily used for reimbursement of overtime hours to assisting law enforcement agencies such as SWAT teams in the investigation and eradication of marijuana and arrest of those responsible.
7.
DEC Trust Fund and Community Support – Commander Pitkin asked the Board for input on how to handle several offers from entities in the community for donations to the DEC program.  Chief Butler advised that the easiest way to accept donations for goods and money would be to have them donate to the Foster Parents Association of Napa and the Foster Kids Fund of Napa.  These two groups can accept donations due to their 501(c) non-profit status.  Commander Pitkin will work with Chief Butler to contact the most appropriate non-profit in furtherance of DEC donations.
8.
ADJOURNMENT


The next meeting of the NSIB Governing Board will be held on Thursday, March 20th, 2008 at 10:00 a.m. at the Napa Police Department.

                  ________________________
                               Chief Richard Melton, Chairman
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